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1 These offenses are considered by the De-
partment of Energy to pose a significant 
threat of death or serious bodily harm. 

(1) Self-Defense. When deadly force 
reasonably appears to be necessary to 
protect a protective force officer who 
reasonably believes himself or herself 
to be in imminent danger of death or 
serious bodily harm. 

(2) Serious offenses against persons. 
When deadly force reasonably appears 
to be necessary to prevent the commis-
sion of a serious offense against a per-
son(s) in circumstances presenting an 
imminent danger of death or serious 
bodily harm (e.g. sabotage of an occu-
pied facility by explosives). 

(3) Nuclear weapons or nuclear explo-
sive devices. When deadly force reason-
ably appears to be necessary to prevent 
the theft, sabotage, or unauthorized 
control of a nuclear weapon or nuclear 
explosive device. 

(4) Special nuclear material. When 
deadly force reasonably appears to be 
necessary to prevent the theft, sabo-
tage, or unauthorized control of special 
nuclear material from an area of a 
fixed site or from a shipment where 
Category II or greater quantities are 
known or reasonably believed to be 
present. 

(5) Apprehension. When deadly force 
reasonably appears to be necessary to 
apprehend or prevent the escape of a 
person reasonably believed to: (i) have 
committed an offense of the nature 
specified in paragraphs (a)(1) through 
(a)(4) 1 of this section; or (ii) be escap-
ing by use of a weapon or explosive or 
who otherwise indicates that he or she 
poses a significant threat of death or 
serious bodily harm to the protective 
force officer or others unless appre-
hended without delay. 

(b) Additional Considerations Involving 
Firearms. If it becomes necessary to use 
a firearm, the following precautions 
shall be observed: 

(1) A warning, e.g. an order to halt, 
shall be given, if feasible, before a shot 
is fired. 

(2) Warning shots shall not be fired. 
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§ 1048.1 Purpose. 

The regulations in this part are 
issued for the protection and security 
of: (a) The Strategic Petroleum Re-
serve (SPR), its storage or related fa-
cilities, and real property subject to 
the jurisdiction or administration, or 
in the custody of DOE under part B, 
title I of the Energy Policy and Con-
servation Act, as amended (42 U.S.C. 
6231–6247) (EPCA); and (b) persons upon 
the SPR or other property subject to 
DOE jurisdiction under part B, title I 
of the EPCA. 

§ 1048.2 Scope. 

The regulations in this part apply to 
entry into or upon all SPR storage or 
related facilities, and real property 
subject to DOE jurisdiction or adminis-
tration, or in its custody under part B, 
title I of the EPCA, which have been 
posted with a notice of the prohibitions 
and penalties contained in this part. 

§ 1048.3 Unauthorized entry. 

Unauthorized entry into or upon an 
SPR facility or real property subject to 
this part, without authorization, is 
prohibited. 

§ 1048.4 Unauthorized introduction of 
weapons or dangerous materials. 

Unauthorized carrying, transporting, 
introducing or causing to be introduced 
into or upon an SPR facility or real 
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